
MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE ENVIRONMENTAL AND HEALTH COMMISSION OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON, WHICH WAS HELD 

TUESDAY, APRIL 3, 2018 AT

THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL LOCATED AT

111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD IN SAID VILLAGE

1.
Call to Order, Roll Call

At 7:03 p.m. Chairman Linda Aylward called the meeting to order and Elia Torres called the roll:

Present in Person:
Chairman, Linda Aylward, Vice Chair, Marilyn Lawlor, Kourtney Sellers

Absent: 

Vance Antoniou

Also Present:

Susan Allman, Village Forester




Jackie Andrew, Village Trustee





Steve Schweinsberg, Prairieland Disposal





Samantha Dedina, ENCAP





Elia Torres, Deputy Village Clerk

2.
Approval of Minutes from the March 5, 2018 Environmental and Health Commission meeting

The Minutes of the March 5, 2018 Environmental and Health (“E&H”) meeting were made available to the commission members.

Motion: Vice Chair Marilyn Lawlor moved to approve the Minutes of the March 5, 2018 E&H meeting; seconded by Kourtney Sellers.
Discussion:  There was no discussion.

Vote by Roll Call:  

Ayes:
Chairman, Linda Aylward, Vice Chair, Marilyn Lawlor, Kourtney Sellers
Nays:

None



Absent:
Vance Antoniou


Abstain:
None

Chairman Aylward declared the Minutes of the March 5, 2018 E&H meeting approved and put on file. 

3.
Public Comment

There was no public comment. 
4.
Welcome Kourtney Sellers, new member to the E&H Commission

Chairman Aylward introduced Ms. Sellers as the newest member of the E&H. Ms. Sellers introduced herself. She stated that she has two children, and has lived in North Barrington for approximately six years. She indicated that she is a photographer, and is originally from Iowa. 
5.
Samantha Dedina, ENCAP, present progress on Eton Park and Flint Creek proposal 
Ms. Dedina gave a brief background regarding the Eton Park north and south restoration project. She provided a copy of the 2016 and 2017 Eton Park monitoring reports. Ms. Dedina indicated that approximately three years ago Eton Park south was fecon mowed by a different contractor. She explained that fecon mowing is done to remove invasive shrubs. She stated that ENCAP has been managing Eton Park north and south for the past two years. 
Ms. Dedina explained that there are is a value to measure quality and rarity of a plant species, which is called the C value of a plant. She stated that the Floristic Quality Index, FQI, value and native Mean C-value are scales used to identify natural areas. She indicated that generally, an FQI greater than 20 and/or a native mean C-value greater than 3 are considered high quality. She stated that individual plant species have a C-value that ranges from 0-10. She explained that 0 is considered a low ecological value and 10 is considered high. She indicated that the FQI value in Eton Park north has improved in 2017. She noted that the FQI value in 2016 was 26.5 and in 2017 it was 29.4. She stated that the native mean C value has also increased from 2.86 in 2016 to 3.57 in 2017.
Ms. Dedina explained that in 2016 at Eton Park south there was roughly 40-50 % native species coverage. She indicated that the FQI was at 23 and the C value was 2.3. She indicated that both values have since increased. Ms. Dedina mentioned that if members are interested, she could arrange a walk through Eton Park south in May or June.  
Trustee Andrew inquired about ENCAP’s position regarding Eton Park north and south management. Ms. Dedina explained that ENCAP is the management company, which conducts selective mowing and manages invasive species by hand pulling the invasive plants and/or herbiciding in the Eton Park areas. 
Trustee Andrew asked if ENCAP is responsible for removing dead trees that fall into Flint Creek. Ms. Dedina indicated that they are not. Trustee Andrew inquired about whether ENCAP will be scheduling a burn at Eton Park south. Ms. Dedina indicated that currently a burn has not been scheduled. 
Trustee Andrew expressed her concern with the manner in which the Flint Creek Project was originally managed. It was noted that ENCAP was not the management company who originally began monitoring the Flint Creek Restoration Project. Ms. Dedina explained that the formal Flint Creek monitoring management period required by the Army Corp. of Engineers has been fulfilled. She noted that the Army Corp. of Engineers signed off on the permit in May, 2016. Ms. Dedina indicated that ENCAP began long term management of Flint Creek after the permit was signed off on in 2016. 
There was some discussion regarding the responsibility of homeowners for areas of Flint Creek that are on private property. Ms. Dedina stated that she is not aware of any long term management agreements that the Village may have with homeowners. Trustee Andrew expressed concern with dead trees in the creek. Chairman Aylward noted that the Village Administrator, Kathy Nelander, has been arranging for dead tree removal in the Village owned areas of Flint Creek. Ms. Allman stated that property owners are responsible for dead tree removal in areas of Flint Creek that are located on their property. Ms. Dedina explained that ENCAP eradicates invasive species, and does selective mowing when needed along the areas of Flint Creek from Rugby Road to Kimberly Road. 
Chairman Aylward inquired about the 2018/2019 Flint Creek proposal provided to the E&H. Ms. Dedina stated that the proposal is for natural area management of Flint Creek, which includes selective herbiciding application and mowing. Chairman Aylward asked if the herbicide is applied by hand. Ms. Dedina indicated that it is. Ms. Lawlor inquired about whether or not the herbicide used contained glyphosate. Ms. Lawlor stated that she attended an event for the Citizens for Conservation, and they indicated that when attempting to reestablish native plants glyphosates are detrimental to the plants’ ability to grow. 
Ms. Dedina stated that glyphosate can be detrimental if applied to native plants. She explained that the purpose of selective herbicide application is to target the non-native plants. Ms. Dedina indicated that ENCAP has personnel who are trained in native and non-native plant identification. She insured that they are also trained on how to correctly apply the herbicide. Ms. Lawlor asked whether the herbicide can leech into the soil. Ms. Dedina indicated that the herbicide used is a systemic herbicide, which when sprayed properly on the plant they are absorbed by the roots or foliage and moved throughout the plant. 
Ms. Allman commented that Europe has banned Round-Up. She noted that she was unsure of which methods Europe uses to eradicate invasive species. Chairman Aylward asked if there was an alternative for using the herbicide. Ms. Dedina indicated that the only other alternatives are not treating the invasive species, which would risk losing diversity or she indicated that hand pulling the invasive species could be done. She noted that the hand pulling method is labor intensive, expensive and not highly effective, especially in large natural areas. 
Ms. Dedina noted that the herbicide used is an equivalent to Round–Up. She explained that the formulation of herbicide used by ENCAP requires a license to purchase, and is approved to be used near bodies of water. She indicated that the herbicide that is available in stores does not contain the same formulation as the herbicide used by ENCAP, and is not approved to be used near water. She commented that there are pros and cons in using herbicide. She indicated that herbicide is the most economical and feasible way to treat invasive plants in large natural areas. 
Chairman Aylward noted that the Flint Creek management proposal submitted requires a motion for approval. Ms. Dedina stated that the proposal is for the portion of Flint Creek north of Rugby Road to Kimberly Road. She stated that pending approval and weather permitting the management would commence in April/May. 

Mr. Schweinsberg inquired about the effects of herbicide on bees. Ms. Dedina stated that when performing a broadcast application there is a database utilized to notify local bee keepers. She stated that recently the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service has listed the Rusty Patch Bumblebee as an endangered species. She indicated that ENCAP must coordinate with the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service when a large area, where the Rusty Patch Bumblebee has been identified, is scheduled for herbicide. She stated that selective herbicide does not typically require that the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service be contacted. 
Chairman Aylward asked if residents will be notified when herbicide application is conducted in areas surrounding their property. Ms. Dedina stated that notices are posted at the site being herbicided. She indicated that the notices inform residents to stay clear of the area for 48 hours after the date of application of herbicide. Chairman Aylward asked Ms. Dedina if she could also notify the E&H when applying herbicide. Ms. Dedina agreed. 
Motion: Vice Chair Marilyn Lawlor moved to recommend the approval of the Flint Creek Proposal No: 17-0103A in the amount of $4,000.00 seconded by Kourtney Sellers.

Discussion:  There was some discussion.

Vote by Roll Call:  

Ayes:
Chairman, Linda Aylward, Vice Chair, Marilyn Lawlor, Kourtney Sellers

Nays:

None



Absent:
Vance Antoniou



Abstain:
None

Chairman Aylward declared the Motion approved and sent to the Village Board for approval.
Chairman Aylward invited Ms. Dedina to attend the Spring Event on Saturday, April 21st. 

6.
Discuss planning for Earth Day/Arbor Day celebration event
Mr. Schweinsberg asked the E&H where Prairieland Disposal should park the electronics recycling truck for the Earth Day/Spring event. Ms. Lawlor stated the principal suggested that the truck be parked at the front of the school. She noted that there will be parking spaces reserved for the truck. Mr. Schweinsberg indicated that Prairieland would bring toters for recycling and garbage to the event. 

Mr. Schweinsberg mentioned that Barrington Quintessential is writing an article on Prairieland Disposal. He stated that he asked Barrington Quintessential to mention the Village of North Barrington and that it is a participant of the food scrap recycling program. 

Mr. Schweinsberg noted that Prairieland will be repairing shoulders on Rugby Road and Brookside Road due to some phone calls that they received from residents concerning possible damage by Prairieland’s trucks. He stated that he was unsure if the damage was caused by Prairieland’s trucks, nevertheless he wanted to notify the Village that Prairieland will be repairing the damage.  

Trustee Andrew suggested that Prairieland create a poster for display at the spring event which shows examples of items that can and cannot be placed in recycling. Mr. Schweinsberg acknowledged Trustee Andrew’s suggestion and stated that he would have a poster/display created for the event. 
Mr. Schweinsberg indicated that he would have food scrap sign up available at the event. He indicated that he is working on the survey to send out to residents regarding the food scraps program. 

Chairman Aylward mentioned that the spring event postcard was recently mailed. Ms. Lawlor commented that she shared the spring event information on the Wynstone group Facebook page, and stated that she requested to the Wynstone Property Manager that notification be send out to Wynstone residents regarding the spring event. Chairman Aylward asked Mr. Schweinsberg if Prairieland could notify residents of the event from their contact lists. Mr. Schweinsberg indicated that he would discuss the idea with Ms. Schweinsberg. 
Mr. Schweinsberg noted that he would contact Chairman Aylward to collaborate ideas for the survey Prairieland will be sending out. 
Mr. Schweinsberg gave an update regarding Prairieland. He stated that they are in the process of purchasing additional space in McHenry for their trucks. He mentioned that they recently purchased 8/9 new automated trucks. He indicated that the goal is to eventually have their own facility to process recycling. He also noted that Prairieland disposal was awarded the contract for waste hauling in Crystal Lake.
Ms. Allman stated that the Arbor Day event at Eton Park would commence at 10:30 a.m. on Saturday, April 21st. She indicated that the Boy Scouts would attend, and there will be a cleanup of Eton Park and announcement for the Tree of the Year award. She mentioned that there would be cookies and light refreshments with the Boy Scouts, as well as Red Oak seedlings to take home. She mentioned that she invited an Arborist from Sav-A-Tree to attend the spring event at North Barrington School. Ms. Allman noted that the 50/50 Tree Program mailer will go out in the coming week, and the two trees available for purchase are the Serbian Spruce and the Shagbark Hickory.    
7.
Report from Marilyn Lawlor on the children’s entertainer for spring event
Chairman Aylward stated that there will be a music entertainer at the event. Ms. Lawlor indicated that the family entertainer, Leonardo Music, will perform from 1:00-2:00 p.m. She mentioned that he is a guitar player and parent choice award winner. 
8.
Discuss location for the Spring event and planning for the day

Ms. Lawlor stated that she contacted the Citizen’s for Conservation to invite a representative to the event. She indicated that she would follow up with the organization in regards to their attendance. There was discussion regarding seeking additional volunteers for the event.  
Ms. Lawlor stated that the event would be held at the North Barrington School playground. She indicated that in the event of inclement weather it would be held inside the school multipurpose room. She stated that the school is providing janitorial services as well as opening the school for use of the bathroom facilities. 

It was noted that the event would be advertised in the North Barrington School Parent Teacher Organization newsletter, E&H spring event mailer, Wynstone group Facebook page, and the Village website. 

Members discussed scheduling a working session to prepare for the spring event. 

9.
Discussion of sign production for the event
Chairman Aylward noted that she is arranging the production for new signs for the event with the time, day, and location. 
10.
Discuss our budget for the next fiscal year
Members discussed approximate expenditures for the spring event. 

· $700.  Mailer for 2018 Earth Day

· $300.  Earth Day children’s activities and light refreshments 2018

· $292.  Children’s entertainment (Leonardo Music) musician for Earth Day 2018

· $200.  Reusable signage for posting in the Village advertising the event and the location 2018

Chairman Aylward indicated that the Parks and Recreation Commission, PRC, would provide the popcorn and popcorn machine. 

Chairman Aylward indicated that approximately $1,200.00 was spent last year for the Earth Day/Spring event. There was discussion regarding the expenditures for the 2017/2018 Fiscal Year E&H budget. It was noted that the budget for 2017/2018 was $4,000.00, and the deadline for use of the funds is April 30, 2018. Chairman Aylward stated that the E&H still has funds remaining in the 2017 budget. There was discussion regarding how the funds could be utilized. Ms. Lawlor mentioned that North Barrington School is seeking contributions for a planned recycling station for food scraps for the school. Members discussed contributing toward the recycling station in order to support the school in their food scrap recycling efforts. 
Motion: Vice Chair Marilyn Lawlor moved to approve a $600.00 contribution from the E&H 2017/2018 Fiscal Year budget towards the North Barrington School food scrap recycling station seconded by Kourtney Sellers.

Discussion:  There was some discussion.

Vote by Roll Call:  

Ayes:
Chairman, Linda Aylward, Vice Chair, Marilyn Lawlor, Kourtney Sellers

Nays:

None



Absent:
Vance Antoniou



Abstain:
None

Chairman Aylward declared the Motion approved. 

There was discussion regarding allocating funds for an E&H educational flyer regarding Food Scrap collection and recycling by North Barrington to be mailed early summer. Members agreed. 
The E&H discussed possibly creating social media sites for the Village of North Barrington in order to better communicate with residents and advertise events. Chairman Aylward asked members to come up with ideas for future E&H events. Ms. Sellers commented that she has an acquaintance who has gone zero waste, and she has a social media site with information regarding her practices. Ms. Sellers suggested possibly doing a film festival in the future.
Chairman Aylward suggested purchasing one or two trees to plant in the Village. Trustee Andrew mentioned that the PRC is considering making improvements to Kazo Park on the corner of Miller Road and Route 59. Trustee Andrew suggested contacting the PRC Chairman to propose planting the trees at Kazo Park. 
Motion: Vice Chair Marilyn Lawlor moved to approve allocating funds not to exceed $700.00 to assist the Parks and Recreation Commission in preparation of grounds and plantings at Kazo Park seconded by Kourtney Sellers.

Discussion:  There was some discussion.

Vote by Roll Call:  

Ayes:
Chairman, Linda Aylward, Vice Chair, Marilyn Lawlor, Kourtney Sellers

Nays:

None



Absent:
Vance Antoniou



Abstain:
None

Chairman Aylward declared the Motion approved. 

11.
Old Business/New Business

Ms. Allman provided the E&H with an informational article regarding cleaning of streambanks. 
12.
Adjournment

Motion:  Vice Chair Lawlor moved the Meeting be adjourned; seconded by Kourtney Sellers.

Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion: The voice vote was unanimous in favor.

At 9:30 p.m. Chairman Linda Aylward declared the meeting adjourned. 

These Minutes were approved at the E&H meeting held May 1, 2018.

ATTEST:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​___________________________

Elia Torres

Deputy Village Clerk

Village of North Barrington
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